EAA CHAPTER 1270 MINUTES DECEMBER 11, 2010
Meeting called to order 9:15 AM, Hangar 2, Houghton County Memorial Airport

Members Present:  Bruce Woodry, Chris Woodry, Duane Estenberg, George Kinnunen, Mark Johnson and kids, Doug McKenzie

President’s Report:  Doug had no new information

Vice President’s Report:  Joe was absent, basking in the sun in Texas for the winter

Treasurer’s Report:  Bruce reminds us that annual dues are $10 individual, $20 family, due before the new year.  On the other hand, he much prefers checks over cash, and requests members bring a check payable to EAA Chapter 1270 to the January meeting.  No members present today had a checkbook!  Maybe a volunteer with a checkbook next month can trade for cash?
Old Business:

   CAP:  Joe and Tom were absent, no news

   Airport Improvement:  Chris has completed the Michigan chart mounting, its 53x58 inches and he had no way to transport it to the meeting, will do in future during good weather and availability of a pickup.  A future project will be to build more EAA 1270 chocks.  Bruce has donated about $250 in cleaning and building equipment to the hangar, which is much appreciated.  Chris spent about 3 hours cleaning rearranging, and straightening tools.
   Airport Board Meeting:  George wasn’t present, but according to the minutes, the meeting was brief and involved only paying bills.

   Kitfox:  Bruce indicated that though the Kitfox has heat, it’s very drafty, and apparently flights have been few.

New Business:

   Young Eagles:  Ed was absent, flights will resume in the Spring

   Fly-out:  Not enough members present to discuss
   Zenair:  Build is proceeding at a rapid clip, the rear fuselage is about done (though a part is missing and will have to be shipped).  There was discussion about engines, Bruce has been making calls to manufacturers.  Decision will need to be made soon.  Doug made request for opinions on engines, lighting, instruments.

   Future builds:  We’re looking for candidates!

Meeting adjourned at 10:15.  Next meeting January 8, 2011.  Remember to turn your calendars ahead!   Bruce, Chris, Duane, and Doug resumed work on the Zenair.  Doug wishes all a Merry Christmas, a safe and enjoyable New Year, and lots of aviating next year.
